
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MEETING 
February 8, 2021 

 
The Pelican Rapids Board of Education held a regular meeting on February 8, 2021 in the media 
center at the high school at 6:00 p.m.  Board members present:  Jon Karger, Anne Peterson, 
Brittany Dokken, Brenda Olson, Greg Larson (via Zoom), Molly Welch.  Board members absent:  
None.  Others present:  Brian Korf, Derrick Nelson, Rudy Martinez (Zoom), Barb Ripley, Bill 
Simmons, Paul Restad.  
 
The meeting was called to order by Jon Karger. 
 
Brittany Dokken moved to approve the meeting agenda with the following addition: 
 Approve the extension of the Family First Coronavirus Response Act leave from 1/1/21 
 to 3/31/2021 
The motion was seconded by Anne Peterson and carried with all members voting in favor with a 
roll call vote. 
 
Acknowledgements: 

 Jon Karger 
Congratulations to Mr. Karger for earning the President’s Award from MSBA.  He 
has completed over 300 hours of attendance at MSBA meetings.  Thank you Mr. 
Karger for all your work and representing Pelican Rapids! 

 Becky Wontor-Communication to community and school district employees for 
COVID Dashboard 

 High School Kitchen Staff and Student Volunteers-2 evening meals prepared for 
the public. Over 700 meals were served 

 AAA Award Winners-Rachael Guler and McHale Korf 
 
The following reports were presented: 
 Elementary Principal/Activities Director  Mr. Derrick Nelson 
 Finance Director     Mr. Rudy Martinez 
 Interim Superintendent/HS Principal   Mr. Brian Korf 
 
Brittany Dokken moved to approve the consent agenda consisting of the following items: 
 A. Approve board minutes – January 4, 2021 special meeting and January 11, 2021  
  regular meeting 
 B. Financial claims – January bills 
 C. Treasurer’s report 
 D. Accept donations: 
  To scholarships in memory of DuWayne Strom and Pat Motz-Glenn & Colleen  
  Moerke $30 
 E. Personnel: 
  Approve a request from Pamela Eiden for a medical/childcare leave from   
  approximately March 29, 2021 until May 28, 2021 



  Accept the resignation of Nanette Albright effective Friday, February 5, 2021 
  Hire Madison Oswald as Assistant Softball coach 
  Hire John Eidsness as Head Girls Golf coach 
  Hire Marni Neubauer as Assistant Girls Golf coach 
  Hire Emily Evenson as Finance Specialist and Board/Supt. Admin Asst 
  Hire Lauren Holleman as elementary teacher effective 2/2/21 
  Hire Sheila Johnson as study hall paraprofessional 
 F. Approve the high school yearbook renewal agreement for 2022 with Josten’s 
 
The motion was seconded by Brenda Olson and carried with all members voting in favor with a 
roll call vote. 
 
Jon Karger moved to approve the retirement of Barb Ripley effective June, 2021.  The motion 
was seconded by Anne Peterson and carried with all members voting in favor with a roll call 
vote. 
 
Anne Peterson moved to approve an extension of the Family First Coronavirus Response Act 
leave from 1/1/21 to 3/31/21.  The motion was seconded by Molly Welch and carried with all 
members voting in favor with a roll call vote. 
 
Brittany Dokken moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Brenda Olson 
and carried with all members voting in favor with a roll call vote. 
 
 
 
 
__________________________________  ____________________________________ 
Board Chair      Board Clerk 
 


